Data Collection for HB22-1260 Access to Medically Necessary Services for Students
Beginning July 1, 2024, and each July thereafter, the act requires each administrative unit to compile and provide to the department of education (department) the total number of requests for access to a student by a private health-care specialist and whether the access was authorized or denied.

These data fields will not be added to a file layout or snapshot but will be associated with the Special Education End of Year (SPED EOY) Snapshot timeline. The counts will not be included in the SPED EOY snapshot records and will be housed in a separate data table.  Please note that an AU will not be able to finalize their 2023-24 snapshot until they have entered these counts in the Data Pipeline input screen. 

You are encouraged to attend the Data Services Unit’s April 25th Data Town Hall Meeting at 9:00 AM, where data respondents will be shown where and how to submit the required data for HB22-1260. Nick Smosna, Special Ed. Monitoring and Technical Assistance Consultant will attend the meeting to support CDE’s Data Pipeline staff on questions that fall outside their area of expertise. The meeting will be recorded, and we will push the link to the recording out on the ESSU directors’ list serve when it is available.  
Information on HB22-1260 is posted on the Results Driven Accountability webpage. 
ESSU Contacts: Nick Smosna and Gloria Durosko, Supervisor, Data and Monitoring Liaison  
SPED EOY data collection contact: Lindsey Heitman, Data Services Unit, Special Education Data Collections

